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diagnostic laparoscopy. A 32 year -old woman with an
antecedent of asthma, admitted to our department of
Obstetrics and Gynecology at Ben Arous Hospital (tunisia) for
ultrasound examination at 8 weeks of amenorrhea. The ultra-
sound examination was performed by suprapubic and
endovaginal approach. 

Results: At the ultrasound examination the uterus was empty
and We demonstrated an ectopic gestational sac embryonat-
ed of 0.96 cm cranio caudal length (that is to say 7 weeks of
amenorrhea). The sac was surrounded by placenta, Which
was enlarged and contains areas of multiple, diffuse anechoic
lesions. The diagnosis of cornual pregnancy was made from
data of the ultrasound examination. It was confirmed by the
β−hCG (85843.4mUI/ml), diagnostic laparoscopy and
Pathologic analysis (placental tissue with features consistent
with a partial molar pregnancy). the patient had a successful
laparotomy.

Conclusion: Molar cornual pregnancy occurs rarely. Its diag-
nosis is not often made.Its discovery is made frequently at the
rupture stage. Endovaginal ultrasound examination helps dis-
cover cornual pregnancy at an early stage.
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nual pregnancy.
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Introduction: Bilateral tubal pregnancy is the rarest form of
ectopic pregnancy. It occurs frequently at women after under-
going assisted reproduction procedures.

Objective: The aim of this study is to insist at importance of
ultrasonography exam on bilateral ectopic pregnancy diagno-
sis.

Case: We present a case of a 23 years primigravida with pre-
vious history of right tubal pregnancy treated conservatively.
Patient presented as 6 weeks ectopic pregnancy with abdom-
inal pain for 2 days. Serial serum beta subunit of human
chorionic gonadotropin was at 3206 mUI/ml. The diagnosis
of bilateral ectopic pregnancy was made from data of the
ultrasound examination: trans-vaginal ultrasound revealed
empty uterus with left and right tubo-ovarian hypoechoeic
masses. There was also minimal collection of fluid in cul-de-
sac. A laparoscopic surgery had been performed. It conclud-
ed at a bilateral ectopic pregnancy. It was done a conservative

treatment for left ectopic pregnancy and and a salpingectomy 
for the right one.

Conclusion: The diagnosis of the bilateral ectopic pregnancy 
is difficult.A high index of suspicion for pregnancy is required 
to avoid missing an ectopic bilateral pregnancy. Ultrasound 
examination could help the diagnosis.
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Introduction: Spontaneous rupture of an unscarred uterus is 
an obstetrical emergency. Its diagnosis is often concealed, 
leading to maternal and fetal mortality. Many risk factors and 
clinical presentations been identified. 

Case: In this case report, we describe 34 years old pregnant 
woman with postpartum diagnosed uterine rupture with a 
very rare presentation of omental expression and discuss 
appropriate management of this presentation.

Conclusion: Delay in the diagnosis of uterine rupture will 
lead in maternal and fetal mortality.
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Objective: Uterine prolapsus is a gynecologic problem 
that seen in elderly and multiparous women. In literature 
it is mentioned that occasionally uterine prolapsus with 
elonga-tion colli is seen after delivery. Etiology of uterine 
prolapsus after delivery is increased hormone levels (esp. 
progesterone and cortizole) during pregnancy may cause 
relaxation of uter-ine supporting ligaments (cardinal, 
uterosacrale).We follow our patient pre and post partum 
period and observe sponta-
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neous recovery of uterine prolapsus and elongation colli at
post partum period.

Case: Our case is 37 years old, multiparous woman who is
complaining about pain in her 33th week of gestation. At her
history, she delivered 2850 gr term healthy baby with normal
vaginal delivery and after the labor her complains about the
mass protruding from introitus was started. But she did not
get any treatment about this mass after the labor. Patients
elongation colli was protruded from intraitus about 10-12 cm
and reductable by hand (POP Q 3) and her cervical examina-
tion was multiparous and also heavy erosion due to the
mechanical trauma was seen. We treated her preterm labour
condition fistly and than gave her pesser treatment with
antibiotheraphy and get cervical cytology because of her cer-
vical erosion. we followed the patient at bed rest due to the
failure of pesser treatment.. She delivered 3050 gr healthy
baby with cesarian section. She has no complication at post-
partum period. We recommended surgery for her condition
bu she refuse the surgery.

Conclusion and Results: In most cases, women were multi-
parous and their prolapsus condition was seen before the 
pregnancies. Pregnancy complications as abortion, preterm 
labour and urinary infection are seen in these women. Also 
labour complications as arrestment of labour and dystocia 
due to cervical hypertrophia because of edema and infection 
of cervix are also seen. Due to the fact thas elective cesarian 
section is recommended for these patients. Postpartum ato-
nia bleeding is also seen often in this prolapsus patients and 
its morbidity is also very high. In literature, spontaneous 
recovery of uterine prolapsus and elongation colli was seen 
rarely. But mostly the spontaneous recovery of the condition 
is not seen and surgery at postpartum period is recommend-
ed. In our patient, due to the Kegel exercise the prolapsus 
and ellongatio colli degree was not recovered, and difficulty 
in reduction was occurred. We offered surgery but she 
refused it due to financial issues.

Keywords: Pregnancy, uterine prolapsus, elongatio colli.
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Objective: The purpose of this study was to investigate the
effectiveness of honokiol, a natural molecule that was shown
to have antioxidant effects, in prevention of intra-abdominal
adhesion formation in a rat model. 

Methods: This study was conducted on a total of 40 non-
pregnant Sprague-Dawley rats which were divided into 4
groups as follows: sham, control, saline and honokiol groups.
Both uterine horns of the rats in control, saline and honoki-
ol groups were exposed and a 2 cm segment of the anti-
mesenteric surface of both uterine horns was traumatized by
a scalpel. The saline group was administered 2 ml of
saline/day intraperitoneally for 5 days following the opera-
tion. The honokiol group, on the other hand, was adminis-
tered honokiol intraperitoneally at a dose of 1 mg/kg/day for
5 days following the operation. On postoperative day 14, 3
mL of intracardiac blood sample was taken from the rats for
biochemical analyses, and the rats were sacrificed this way.
From the blood samples Total antioxidant status (TAC) and
Total oxidant status (TOS) levels were studied. The adhe-
sions were evaluated according to the microscopic adhesions
classification of Zuhlke et al. Skin tissues were also evaluated
for the presence of inflammation, granulation tissue and
fibrosis.

Results: Adhesion and inflammation scores were all signifi-
cantly lower in the honokiol group compared to the saline
and control groups (p<0.008). Similarly, fibrosis score was
significantly lower in the honokiol group compared to the
saline group (p<0.008). However, in comparison of TAS and
TOS levels; there was no significant difference between
groups.

Conclusion: Honokiol was found to be effective in preven-
tion of intra-abdominal adhesion formation in a rat model.
However, larger studies are needed to shed light on the exact
role of honokiol in intra-abdominal adhesion formation and
determine the molecular aspects of the promising results
found in this study.
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